桃園市立大有國民中學 108 學年度第二學期第二次評量試卷

年級	九	考試科目	英言	吾	命 題 範 圍	一~六冊(全)	作答時間	45 分
班級		姓名		座 號	分數			
			d standing	her?				
	: Yes. He's	-						
			s (C) along (1 1 1	£: 1	1	1
2. The him	-	and the old	man had been	for two w	eeks and his	family didn t gi	ve up loc	oking for
		() alive	(\mathbf{C}) died (\mathbf{D}) n	nissing				
 (A) dead (B) alive (C) died (D) missing 3 Sandy had kept the dog for ten years. She couldn't get over the of losing it 								
3. Sandy had kept the dog for ten years. She couldn't get over theof losing it. (A) middle (B) bottom (C) sorrow (D) drawer								
4. Gary's brother is good at playing the, but I'm not.								
(A) chess (B) flute (C) dodge ball (D) badminton								
5. Martin: Would you me the DVD after you finish watching it?								
John: Sure. But Benson asked first. Do you mind waiting?								
(A) share (B) lend (C) borrow (D) tell								
6. Betty: do you visit your aunt?								
Carl: Usually during the summer vacation.								
(A) What date (B) What time (C) When (D) What day								
7. No matter, my pet dog will follow. I love it so much.								
(A) what did I (B) when to I play tennis (C) where I go (D) how do I go to school								
	is the actre				6			
(A) has many fans (B) I saw on TV yesterday (C) who is famous ten years ago								
(D) that enjoy acting on the stage								
 9. The mountains protected the town from by the typhoon. (A) destroying (B) destroyed (C) being destroying (D) being destroyed 								
			• • •	ioying (D) being	guesnoyeu			
10. That is the place (A) Mr. Yang and his son live in (B) I visit it every month (C) many students play basketball								
	that bough					students pluy o	usketoun	L
	0	•	lot of snow in Nor	rth America in D	ecember.			
			e very cold there.					
	•		There (D) The we	eather				
12. Ho	ow long did	l it	Jessica the	e cake last Sunda	ay?			
(A)	cost ; maki	ng (B)	cost ; to make	(C) spend ; mak	ing (D) ta	ike ; to make		
13. Bo	oth Tony an	d his wife	the MRT t	o the office. Nov	w, they drive	to work every d	ay.	
(A) are used to taking (B) are used to take (C) used to take (D) used to taking								
14. The boss likes Zoe. Nobody works she does.								
(A) the hardest of (B) as hard as (C) more hardly than (D) as hardly as								
15. I don't want to spend too much money, so I'll take this drone. It's cheaper than all the others.								
(A) more (B) less (C) much (D) too								
 16. Julia felt because she felt someone her body in the dark. (A) angry ; touch (B) angry ; touched (C) angrily ; touch (D) angrily ; touched 								
17. Didn't you notice is dangerous for you to cross the road without watching?								
(A)	-) there (D) wh	-		n watening:		
(11)	unut (D							

18. York: Do you know the man_____? Grant: Sure, he is a friend of mine.

(A) who in a red sweater (B) Jane married to (C) whose shirt is blue (D) the shirt of which is orange

19. My boyfriend and I will take a year off and spend working holidays in Australia after we ______ university next year.

(A) finish (B) finished (C) will finish (D) are finishing

20. Edward: I like Taiwan more than America.

Hanson: How come you have such kind of feeling?

Edward: People here are friendlier than people in the USA.

(A) In fact, the air in the USA is much fresher.

(B) Besides, the food in Taiwan is tastier.

(C) What's more, the living cost in Taiwan is much higher.

(D) However, the water in Taiwan is cleaner.

21. Eva: Why do you have such a long face?

Joshua: My mom had me join in the English storytelling contest. I don't want to do that.

Eva: Why not?

Joshua: ____

(A) I think you are luckier than me.

(B) She thinks I'm too young to do that.

(C) It makes me stressed out.

(D) How do I make her understand that I'm on her side?

22. Mom: You'll study abroad by yourself. Learn to take care of yourself and don't be shy to ask for help. Kevin: I'll _____, Mom. Don't worry.

(A) make up my mind (B) take a break (C) keep that in mind (D) make good use of it

Yesterday when I got out of the MRT station, I found that I had left my umbrella behind on the train. Unluckily, it was raining heavily, so I was soaked to the bone by the time I arrived home. However, I was surprised to find the door to my house locked because my mother 23 out to pick my younger brother up from school. What's worse, I had forgotten my house key at home! So I tried to call her and hoped that she 24 back home as soon as possible. As I waited for her to come home, all I could do was to stand in the cold rain. While I was standing in front of my house, my neighbor Mrs. Dale saw me and said kindly to me, "Oh! My! You 25 wet all over! Come in, or you'll catch a cold." After inviting me into her home, she gave me a towel to dry my hair with and a blanket to keep warm. During my stay at her place, she talked to me warmly until my mom called me. I thanked her for 26 she had done for me before I left. Without her, I would have waited for a long time in the cold. To show my thanks, I 27 care of her pet Hero when she goes away on vacation. I hope that she can enjoy her holiday without any worries. 23. (A) was going (B) has gone (C) had gone (D) would go

	(2) 1140 80		(0) 1144 80		2
24. (A) had come	(B) would c	ome	(C) came	(D) will come	;
25. (A) were	(B) had been	(C)	would be	(D) are	
26. (A) what	(B) that	(C) v	vhen	(D) which	
27. (A) is taking	(B) took	(C) 1	take (D) will take	

Dogs can get hurt. And if they are badly hurt, they need blood from other dogs. Sadly, dogs, not like humans, can't depend on a blood center that has blood ready at any time. <u>28</u>, it may die of losing too much blood. Many people lose their loved dogs in this way.

An animal hospital in Taiwan 29. They decided to help save dogs' lives by building up the very first blood center for dogs in Taiwan. Many dog owners bring their dogs to help, but not all of those dogs can lend a hand. It is important to choose the right dogs. The blood-giving dog must be between 1 and 8 years old. It also has to be over 20 kilograms heavy. Of course, it must be healthy. But 30. It can only give blood every two months. Some dog owners may worry about their dogs getting hurt by giving blood, but they

really don't have to. In fact, <u>31</u> when doing so, and they should be able to exercise normally in twenty-four hours. If this idea works out well, the hospital wants to help cats and other pets in the future, too.

28. (A) Whether there is enough blood or not

- (B) Because a blood center is far away
- (C) When the dogs are badly hurt by a car
- (D) If there's no other dog around when a dog gets hurt
- 29. (A) sells blood to dog owners
 - (B) hopes to save the stray dogs
 - (C) wants to make a change
 - (D) collects different kinds of food for dogs
- 30. (A) when the blood center needs a dog
 - (B) before a dog comes to the end of life
 - (C) even if a healthy dog can't run fast
 - (D) even a healthy dog can't give blood too often
- 31. (A) dogs don't feel a thing
 - (B) dogs can call for help
 - (C) dogs love to help people
 - (D) dogs can stop giving blood

It's sad news that a big fire broke out in a large factory in Kaohsiung City. Though the firefighters put out the fire in several hours in the end, three workers died in this fire. Let's take a look at what happened in line with the timeline.

8:20 a.m.	All fire broke out in the office inside the factory.
8:26 a.m.	The fire spread to other parts of the factory.
8:30 a.m.	A young worker saw <u>it</u> and called 119.
8:40 a.m.	Ten firefighters went to the factory and started to put out
	the fire.
9:10 a.m.	The fire became much larger.
9:30 a.m.	Other eight firefighters came to the factory.
10:10 a.m.	The fire burned down half of the factory.
10:25 a.m.	Fifteen more firefighters came to the factory.
10:55 a.m.	The fire became smaller.
11:50 a.m.	The firefighters finally put out the fire.
12:25 a.m.	The firefighters found three dead bodies in the factory.
1:30 p.m.	All the firefighters left the factory.
-	

---CCN News, John Black

timeline 時間表 spread 擴散

- 32. How many firefighters came to help put out the fire?
- (A) Fifteen. (B) Eighteen. (C) Twenty-five. (D) Thirty-three.
- 33. How much time did it take the firefighters to put out the fire?
 - (A) Two hours and forty-five minutes.
 - (B) Three hours and ten minutes.
 - (C) Four hours and twenty minutes.
 - (D) Five hours and fifteen minutes.
- 34. What does <u>it</u> mean?
- (A) The office. (B) The news. (C) The fire. (D) The factory. 35. What can we know from the reading?
 - (A) Three workers of the office called 119.
 - (B) The fire started from the office in the factory.
 - (C) All the firefighters came at the same time.
 - (D) The firefighters put out the fire in the evening.

36. Below is what a firefighter told his friend after the fire.

When I got there, there were already several firefighters at the factory. They were trying to put the fire out. I soon joined them. Though we tried very hard, we couldn't put it out. The fire became larger and even burned down half of the factory. Then, more firefighters joined us and we finally put it out.

When did this firefighter came to the factory?

(A) At 8:30 a.m.

(B) At 8:40 a.m.

(C) At 9:30 a.m.

(D) At 10:25 a.m.

On January 30, the World Health Organization (WHO) declared the new coronavirus (Covid-19) outbreak an international emergency. The officials said the outbreak might have resulted from human exposure to wild animals at a local market in Wuhan, China.

The virus can be easily spread from person to person through the air, physical contact, or touching surfaces with the virus on it. The virus makes people sick with a pneumonia-like illness with symptoms that include fever, cough, and difficulty breathing. Two other human coronaviruses are SARS and MERS.

With the coronavirus spreading across the world, every country is working to develop a vaccine against the virus. It is important to wash hands frequently with soap and water, not to touch your eyes, nose or mouth with unwashed hands, and practice good respiratory hygiene.

declare 宣佈 outbreak 爆發 emergency 緊急情況 official 官員 exposure 暴露 virus 病毒 physical 身體的 contact 接觸 pneumonia 肺炎 symptom 症狀 coronavirus 冠狀病毒 vaccine 疫苗 frequently 時常 respiratory 呼吸的 hygiene 衛生

37. Which of the following is NOT a symptom of the new coronavirus?

- (A) Fever.
- (B) Cough.
- (C) Chest pain.
- (D) Difficulty breathing.
- 38. Which of the following is true about the coronavirus outbreak?

(A) It was first found in Japan.

- (B) No vaccine is available against the virus now.
- (C) It is spread through drinking unclean water.
- (D) It was spread through eating uncooked meats.

39. Which of the following diseases are coronaviruses?

- (A) SARS.
- (B) MERS.
- (C) Covid-19.
- (D) All of the above.
- 40. What can you do to stop the spread of the virus?
 - (A) Wash your hands frequently without soap and water.
 - (B) Touch your eyes, nose or mouth with unwashed hands.
 - (C) Practice good respiratory hygiene.
 - (D) None of the above.